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February to March 2017 



February  

and March 

 
Weekly Services 
Sunday 8.30 a.m.  Holy Communion  

Sunday 10.30 a.m. Sung Eucharist 

Thursday 11 a.m.  Communion, coffee  and a chance to chat 

  

Special Services 

Sunday 5th February 9.30 a.m.  Matins 

  

Sunday 19th February 6 p.m. Evensong 

  

Sunday 26th February 6-8 p.m. NiteKirk  

 

Wednesday 1st March 7.30 p.m.  Ash Wednesday Service 

 

Sunday 5th March  9.30 a.m. Matins 

 

Sunday 19th March  6 p.m. Evensong 

 

Sunday 26th March 6-8 p.m. NiteKirk 

 

  
 

    Lent Reflections with Compline  

                      every Wednesday evening  

                     from 8th March at 7.30 p.m. 

 
 



 

Dear friends, 

What a wonderful time we had over Christmas at St Johnôs with a variety of 

services, social and community events. Thank you for contributing in so many 

different ways to make this special season so memorable. I never cease to be 

amazed at your readiness to work for the church, using your gifts and talents for 

ministry and mission. Thank you again for all that you do. I hope you had a 

wonderful time with family and friends.  

It seems that Christmas is only just over and weôre moving into the season of 

Lent and looking forward to Easter, another special time of community 

celebration in the Churchôs calendar. I was delighted that so many of you made 

the effort to attend the Advent reflections. We intend to follow the same format 

during Lent and I hope  to see even more of you at our Lent reflections on 

Wednesday evenings. These reflections will provide space for quiet devotion 

within the traditional framework of Compline.  

I have been heartened lately to see new faces at our Sunday morning worship. 

Thank you for providing them with such a warm welcome. It is very important 

that we are a church who welcomes the stranger in our midst. It is also great that 

we are beginning to reach out into our community in many different ways. An 

important part of our mission is to walk alongside those on the margins of our 

society.  

It has been sad to say farewell to some of our members recently. We thank God 

for all that they have done to add to the life of our church. We will miss them. 

We pray for their souls and for their families. May they all know the peace of 

God which passes all understanding. 

God bless you all and I look forward to seeing you in church.  

Peace and love to you and yours, 

Graham  

 

 

Letter from the Rector 



 

The weekly Advent Reflections 

were well supported. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The story of Babushka was a hit with 

 the children at Family Fun. 

 

Santa was given a warm welcome at the 

Buggy Club and at Home-Startôs 

Christmas Party hosted by St Johnôs 
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Advent and Christmas at St Johnôs  



 

 

The Carol Singing raised 

funds for the UNHCR 

Syria Appeal.  

Helix, Timôs dog was a 

welcome addition to the 

choir! 

 

 

A host of young angels at the Christingle 

Service. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Readers of the Perthshire Advertiser before Christmas might have 

spotted this photograph of some familiar faces in a recent edition. 

  

The accompanying text 

explained about the 

Christmas tree on the railings 

outside the entrance to the 

Threshold. The article said, 

passers-by were invited to 

write the name of a person or 

place on a decoration, as a 

token of bringing God's light 

and love to them this Christmas. Graham was quoted as saying that 

people were not only adding their prayers to the tree, but also 

sometimes speaking to him about their concerns. The 'prayer tree' was 

the inspiration of Ali Edwards, a local dentist and one of the NiteKirk 

team. 

  

What is NiteKirk? It is a space for quiet reflection, a time of stillness in 

the Church, which is decorated and lit with candles. Each NiteKirk has a 

theme. The theme for Januaryôs NiteKirk is prayer.  The date is January 

29th  from 6pm to 8pm. The prayers which were left on our prayer tree 

outside the church will be read out at 7pm. 

  

You are warmly invited to this monthly opportunity to take time out 

from busy lives and relish the peace in the Church for a few hours.  You 

are of course welcome to come and go as you like during the time. It is 

also an opportunity to bring family and friends to Church. 

  

February NiteKirk takes place on Sunday February 26th from 6pm to 

8pm.  The theme will be 'Labyrinth'.  It will be A-MAZING!  

 

NiteKirk News 

Lilian Fleming 
 



  

 

 

 

 

My dear friends,  

 

Let me take this opportunity to thank you 

all for your generous contributions 

towards our steeple fund. The work has 

been completed on the steeple itself and 

on the walls of the tower. I am very 

indebted to David MacLehose for his 

diligence in overseeing the work. 

Unfortunately, there is more to be done. 

Three of the outer walls of the church 

need to be repointed. The Fabric Fund is 

now empty because of the work which 

has been done. We need to build this up 

again before we can proceed with any 

further renovation work.  Please continue 

to remember the Fabric Fund in your 

giving and if you can contribute to it in 

any way, please talk to David, the 

Treasurer.  

 

During the last few months collections were made for the following 

charities:  

 

¶ Christian Aid  £159 (Harvest Festival) 

¶ Poppy Scotland £86 (Remembrance Sunday) 

¶ UNHCR Syria Appeal £130.48 (Carol Singing and Carol Service) 

¶ Aberlour Child Care Trust  £94.60 (Christingle Service) 

 

Many thanks for  your generosity,   

Graham. 

A word of thanks 

Rev. Graham 



 

 

 

I like anniversaries. They remind us of our past, that is, what has made us. The 

year 1817 had a number of events which have significance for today. For 

example the element Lithium was discovered, without which our mobile phones 

could not work. Gaslight was introduced into London Theatres. Waterloo Bridge 

was opened in London. The Scotsman was published in Edinburgh for the first 

time. Sir Walter Scott published Rob Roy. Jane Austen died on June 18th and her 

novels were published for the first time under her own name. Two hundred years 

later her silhouette will appear on the £2 coin and her portrait on the new plastic 

unrippable £10 note. The Elgin Marbles were displayed in the British Museum. 

John Constable painted óFlatford 

Millô and Turner painted a 

watercolour óThe Eruption of 

Vesuviusô, two years before he 

actually visited Italy. Beethoven 

composed his String Quintet op 104 

and Rossiniôs opera The Thieving 

Magpie was performed. 

 

Never mind Science and Engineering, Literature, Art and Music. By far the 

greatest contribution of 1817 to modern life was made by Baron Karl Drais of 

Mannheim who invented the laufsmaschine (órunning machineô) or, as it became 

known in England, the ódandy horseô, or in France, the óvelocipedeô. This was the 

ancestor of the óbalance bikeô on which my grandchildren learnt to ride, a two-

wheeler with a saddle, propelled by the legs as though running. Because of the 

absence of springs, gentlemen preferred to ride it on walkways rather than on 

rough roads, for obvious reasons. Baron Drais demonstrated his new machine by 

covering eight miles in less than an hour. During the nineteenth century the 

design was developed, for example by fitting pedals and a chain, brakes and 

pneumatic tyres. Some designs, like the penny farthing, which was very difficult 

to mount and painful to fall off, did not catch on. 

 

1817-2017                  

David Willington  



Even more significant than the technical improvements to the machine was the 

social effect of the bicycle. No longer did workers have to live in the immediate 

environs of their factories, and if they did, they had a ready means of escape to 

the country on their days off. They could cover far greater distances than they 

could on foot. Cycling clubs sprang up all over the country. In these clubs men 

and women could meet openly and share experiences. The ladies had bicycles 

without a cross bar so that they could get on and off decorously. Often the chain 

had a metal cover so that their skirts did not become entangled. Some women 

wore bloomers, gathered in below the knees. The bicycle was a major factor in 

the liberation of women by the end of the nineteenth century. 

 

Cycling is conducive to good health. Not only is there the benefit of fresh air (not 

to be found on a machine in a gym) but also the benefit to the heart of the 

exertion. Those afflicted by arthritis can ride happily since on a bicycle the hips 

are not load-bearing. And, unlike in a car, one can observe the countryside over 

the tops of hedges. In recent years, there has been a resurrection of interest in 

cycling and gradually cycle routes are being developed, away from the noise and 

fumes of traffic. It is possible to cycle from Perth to Inverness using B roads and 

specially constructed cycle tracks, never venturing onto the A9. 

   

The child who looks forward with 

excitement to their first two-wheeler, 

the elderly gentleman who explores 

the countryside at a leisurely pace 

and pushes his bike up hills, the 

helmeted and lycra-clad weekend 

racer on his light-weight machine 

that can cost over £5000, and not 

forgetting Sir Bradley Wiggins ï all 

of these owe a debt of gratitude to 

Baron Drais for his invention two 

hundred years ago.    

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Isabel  was born in Ellon. Her parents lived in Peterhead but, soon after 

her birth, they moved to Fettercairn and eight years later to Meikleour 

where her father was the village blacksmith. Isabel enjoyed the rural 

primary school with its very small classes and friendly atmosphere but 

found the transfer to Blairgowrie High School an overwhelming 

experience and she did not enjoy her time there.  

After escaping school, Isabel spent two years at the Florence Day 

Nursery in Perth where she trained as a Nursery Nurse. She then worked 

at PRI in the Maternity Unit and in the Paediatric Burns and Surgery 

Unit. In hospital, she became aware and concerned by the number of 

children presenting with unexplained injuries. Meetings with the 

Hospital Almoner sparked an interest in social work. She worked in 

childrenôs homes for a 

while before formally 

training to become a 

social worker.  

Isabel worked initially 

for Barnados in 

Dundee, dealing 

mainly with teenagers 

who, having been 

brought up in 

institutions, had 

difficulty fitting into 

the wider world. They 

needed help with 

social skills and 

Getting to know  Isabel Bruce 

by Val Fox 

 



behaviour problems. Isabel then spent many years working for Perth 

and Kinross in child care and led the Child Protection Team. The job 

required stamina, both mental and physical, and she witnessed so many 

challenging, sometimes horrific, situations. Sometimes there are no easy 

solutions and the old adage that social workers are ódamned if they do 

and damned if they donôtô holds true.  

Since her retirement in 2010, Isabel has not been idle. She is chairman 

of the tenant association for the flats above The Threshold. The scruffy 

plot we viewed from the kitchen window has been transformed into a 

very attractive garden. Isabel donated plants from the garden to Giraffe, 

and it was a chance meeting at the Giraffe Café which led to her taking 

over when Raymond retired from his cleaning job at St Johnôs. 

Isabel is also researching her family history and getting to grips with the 

computer (arenôt we all?) by studying specific modules. She is the eldest 

of five siblings, three of whom live locally and one in Glasgow. Her 

elderly mother lives independently in Burrelton, near enough for Isabel 

to lend a hand when necessary.  

Very important to Isabel is her involvement with Cleveland 

International, an organisation which arranges for social workers across 

Europe to experience first-hand how different cultures affect social 

work in other countries. Hosted by a local family, the visitor gains 

greater awareness and understanding of the problems which can arise 

when cultures clash.  

Despite her busy life, Isabel finds time to be our official cleaning lady, 

who keeps our premises spick and span. Unseen by many, she is the 

óbackroom girlô who works hard to enhance our environment, and is a 

valued member of our church family. After all, as my grandma used to 

say, cleanliness is next to Godliness!  

 

 

 



 

February 5th, Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 

Psalm 112.1-9; 1 Corinthians 2.1-12; Matthew 5.13-20 

Matins Numbers 13.1-2, 27-33; Psalm 1, 3; Luke 5.1-11 

 

February 12th, Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 

Psalm 119.1-8; 1 Corinthians 3.1-9; Matthew 5.21-37 

 

February 19th, Seventh Sunday after Epiphany 

Psalm 119.33-40; 1 Corinthians 3.10-11, 16-23; Matthew 5.38-48 

Evensong Psalm 10; Philippians 4.10-20; Luke 6.27-38 

 

February 26th, Eighth Sunday after Epiphany 

Psalm 131; 1 Corinthians 4.1-5; Matthew 6.24-34 

 

5th March ï Lent 1 

Genesis 2.15-17;3.1-7; Matthew 4.1-11 

Matins  

Psalm 50, 1-15; Genesis 2.15-17, 3.1-7; Luke 13.31-35 

 

12th March- Lent 2 

Genesis 12.1-4a; John 3.1-17 

 

19th March ï Lent 3 

Exodus 17.1-7; John 4.5-42  

Evensong 

Psalms 11 and 12; Philippians 
3.4b-14; Matthew 10.16-22 

 

26th March ï Mothering Sunday 

1 Samuel 16.1-13; John 9.1-41 

Sunday Lectionary 



 

   

   
 
 

Thank you for your prayers and support for Family Fun events during 

2016. We intend to start our programme for the new year with a 

Pancake Party to which you are all invited! It will be held on Shrove 

Tuesday, 28th February, between 4 and 5.30 p.m. There will be a quiz, 

crafts and games for all ages, some thoughts to help us prepare for Lent 

as well as  delicious pancakes to eat. Please feel free to invite families, 

friends or neighbours with children to come with you. Fliers will be 

available soon. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

At the end of March, we will be going on an Easter Journey, walking in 

the footsteps of Jesus during his last week. The date for your diaries is 

Tuesday 28th March, 4 ï 5.30 p.m.  

If you would like to get involved with Family Fun, please get in touch 

with Nerys. 


